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December 8, 2020 

MEMORANDUM 

 

To:  Karen Hays, Air Branch Chief 

 

Through: Dika Kuoh, Assistant Branch Chief 

   

From:  DeAnna Oser, Ambient Monitoring Program Manager 

 

RE:  Fulton August 7, 2020 Revised Sampling Results for Ethylene Oxide 

 

Samples of Ethylene Oxide (EtO) were collected August 7, 2020 in the south Fulton area to characterize 

the EtO concentrations.  The sample was sent to Eastern Research Group (ERG) for analysis. The samples 

had originally been marked as “AN” due to low battery issues.  After recent discussions with EPA and the 

laboratory, a qualifier code of “LK” has been added to the July 26 sample for C2 to indicate that the 

sample may be biased high.  The Qualifier code of “2” was previously given to the sample to indicate that 

the collection deviated from established procedures, but the integrity of the sample was not compromised. 

 

Location  Date  Qualifier  
EtO Concentration 

(ug/m3) 

F2  08/07/2020         2, LK  4.41 

 

 

If you have any questions, please let me know. 

DGO/do 


